


Discussion, EEE Update

P. Papineau stated that she went on the Massachusetts Department of Public Health website and found
information regarding EEE in the state. P. Papineau printed a map showing the areas in the state of high
and elevated concern stating that although Ayer is not in any of those areas but surrounding towns like
Harvard and Shirley are. P. Papineau shared with the Board some statistics regarding EEE and the number
of infected people and deaths in the state.

H. Hampson stated that the Massachusetts Department of Agricultural Resources sent the Board a letter
listing additional aerial sprayings that will be conducted in the area. H. Hampson stated that the spraying
does not include Ayer but does include Harvard and Shirley and posted the information to the Board page
on the town website.

Discussion, Vaping

P. Papineau stated that she went to the Center of Disease Control {CDC) website for more information
regarding vaping. P. Papineau shared some statistics with the Board including a total of 530 cases of lung
injuries reported as of September 19" linked to vaping in six states. P. Papineau stated that anyone
wanting more information can go to the CDC website.

Discussion, Update on PFAS from PACE

Laurie Nehring thanked the Board for letting her come in and update them. L. Nehring started but
informing the Board the they received the ATSDR grant to study the health effects on residents in both
Ayer and Hyannis. The company that will preform the research is Silent Springs and Laural Schaider will be
the contact for the town regarding the research they will be doing. L. Nehring went over the details of the
research study that will be done and stated that she would like to hold with the Boards help an information
meeting regarding the study and grant to try and get volunteers for the project,

P. Papineau stated that the Board would be happy to help in any way they can.
L. Nehring thanked the Board for their support.

L. Nehring stated that regarding the PFAS levels at the well near the Devens Airport. L. Nehring stated that
she has been paying close attention to the correspondence coming from the EPA regarding the request for
further monitoring of the well area. L. Nehring stated that compared to other towns with the similar
problems with PFAS the town of Ayer is in good shape.

NABOH Report (B. Braley):
P. Papineau went through the materials from Nashoba Board of Health which included food inspections
and a copy of a failed Title V report for 91 Littleton Road.

Administrative Matters:
Mail







